LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 06/13/10
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present.

Rollie Gibbs, President



Nancy Murray Harkess

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Kae Jones Bogdanovkch


David H. Williams, Jr.

Bruce Langson

The following alumni were also present:


Gail Andress


Donna Hanley Andress

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

There were no changes to the minutes of the May 2, 2010 meeting.  They were unanimously approved by the Board.

The Financial Report from LVHSAA inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  There was a discussion on the possibility of putting some of the LVHSAA funds into a CD to earn interest.  The funds are currently in an interest free/service charge free checking account.  Miriam Pemberton volunteered to do some research and report at our next meeting.
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and approved.  Expenses since the May 2, 2010 meeting ($32.61 for
our domain name, $30 to UNLV for photos, $220 for posters for the Wildcat float, $8.75 for deposit tickets and $73.90 for Velcro for the float posters) were unanimously approved by the board.

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Classes of 1945, 1950, 1955, 1960, and 1965 have all scheduled their reunions the day before or day after the Wildcat Reunion.  Class of 1970 is having their reunion October 15-17.  We have not heard from classes of 1975 or after.
Fund Raising
We discussed the possibility of having a yard or garage sale to benefit the LVHSAA.  Everyone agreed it would be a good idea.  Nancy will check on the possibility of having a table at the annual Mesquite Club yard sale – to determine when it is and how much it would be to have a table.  Patty will check with the Summerlin HOA on the possibility of having it at her house.  We would like to do it in August before the new school year starts.  We would give anything not sold to a charitable organization such as Goodwill.  We can advertise it and ask for donations on our website and on Facebook.
The possibility of donating items, such as used furniture, to a consignment store, with sale proceeds going to the association, was also discussed.  This could also be advertised on our website and on Facebook.

Grants
Bruce will complete the grant application form for teachers and forward it to Dave for posting on our website.

Bruce will be communicating with Peter Mohr regarding a possible scholarship grant, and will give an update at our next meeting. 
Historian Update

Dave and Brenda Williams and Patty Haack have been typing the lists of LVHS graduates back to 1905.  Once completed, these will be posted on our LVHSAA website.  The lists were gathered by Historian Gary Dillingham.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 285 current members.  This includes 47 lifetime members, 4 honorary members and 12 2009 graduates.  Since our last meeting, we received 9 renewals (1 that expired 09/30/09 and 8 to expire 09/30/11).  We still have 28 memberships that expired 09/30/09.  Any new or renewed annual memberships received now through September 30, 2010 will be given memberships through September, 2011.
Bruce’s suggestion of offering free or reduced price memberships to parents of current LVHS students was discussed.  Bruce feels this would encourage parents to participate in our programs, expand our contacts for endowments, and would not cost us anything other than minor administrative costs.  Bruce suggested that we buy ads (or maybe the school would give us a free ad) in the LVHS Desert Breeze paper to solicit parent applicants.  Those responding must have e-mail addresses and will be considered “associate” members.  The board decided to table this issue until our next meeting to give us a chance to gather a little more information and determine the cost/benefit ratio
Mentoring Program

No new applications from mentors or students have been received.  The board members all agreed to complete the application form to be mentors.

Scholarships

The winners of our 2010 scholarships have all been notified by letter.  Since graduation was just held last Friday, June 10, we don’t expect to receive acceptance letters quite yet.  Carole will be contacting UNLV and CSN to get information on how we should disburse the funds.
Senior Squares
Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker was not able to attend, but sent an update saying that Mark Fenstermaker has a grinder, that is currently being repaired, that we can use.  Rollie went to the school this week and determined that there is no close-by source for water or electricity.  Rollie determined that we could rent a water truck for $70 a day and a generator for $65 a day.  Bruce has done a lot of work with concrete.  We provided him with the painter’s phone number so he can discuss how the job will be done, what paint and top-coats are being used, etc.  Bruce feels that we may not be preparing the cement properly and that maybe it should be sandblasted rather than removing the paint with a grinder.  Using a fine-grit sand would open the pores in the cement and allow the paint to adhere better.  It was determined from Sarah that the painter was given funds quite some time ago, which he used to purchase the paint and make patterns.  Since the funds have already been spent, it was agreed that it is imperative that we follow up and make sure the work that has been paid for gets done.  This is probably only for 7 or 8 squares.  Bruce and the painter will both look at the squares and determine which ones are most critical for replacement.

At our next meeting we will discuss how many additional squares need replacement and whether funding is available for that and also for annual replacement of the non-slippery top coat.

John Bearce, class of 1953, provided information on the ceramic tiles that they used for the Senior Squares Monument now on display at LVHS, which may be one of the options we will consider in the future (see minutes from May 2, 2010).
Vehicle Donation Program

After a lengthy discussion, the board agreed that we should proceed with putting one-time ads for vehicle donations in the Summerlin and Green Valley editions of the Las Vegas Review Journal, View Section.  The cost of these ads was previously approved by the board.  Bruce will draft the ads and e-mail them to the board members for review.  Bruce has volunteered to oversee this program and feels that we will get vehicle donations based on the fact that the proceeds will go for scholarships for LVHS graduates.
Website and Facebook

Webmaster Dave Williams reported that he continues to get messages from alumni on Facebook, including “in memoriam” notifications and information for new memberships.  Dave keeps the website updated on a daily basis.

Wildcat Reunion – 2010

The flyer and accompanying documents have been given to the printer.  Names and addresses will be provided to the printer on June 14th.  The mailing will be going out the first week of July to 4884 alumni, excluding 250 alumni from the class of 1960, who has done their own mailing and are receiving the reservations which will be forwarded to us.  The decision was made by the Wildcat Reunion Committee to charge $45 (rather than $40) for those attendees that pay at the door.
Rollie suggested we check the UNLV Football schedule for future years to be sure there is not a local game the night of the Wildcat Reunion.  (Note:  Patty checked with UNLV and determined that the UNLV game on September 11, 2010 is in Salt Lake City at 1 p.m., so that will not be a conflict.  In 2011, the UNLV football team will be on the road the weekends of September 3 and 10, and will be playing in town on September 17.)

The next Wildcat Reunion Committee meeting will be on June 22 at 6 p.m. at Rollie’s home.  All alumni are invited to attend
OLD BUSINESS

Helldorado Parade - 2010
The Wildcat Float won Best of Helldorado for Originality in the May 15th Helldorado Parade.  Bruce Langson, Nancy Murray and Patty Haack will be attending the Las Vegas City Council Meeting on June 16th to accept the award.
Non-Profit Bulk Mail Postage Permit

We finally received our final approval from the U.S. Postal Service for our non-profit mail rate.  This will provide us with considerable postage savings for the Wildcat Reunion mailing.
NEW BUSINESS

LVHSAA Ads in the LVHS Desert Breeze Newspaper
Patty will contact LVHS to determine how often the Desert Breeze is published and the cost of placing an ad.  We might want to place ads regarding scholarships, memberships, fundraisers, etc.  
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next Board of Director’s Meeting will be held on Sunday, July 11, 2010 at 2 p.m. at Patty Haack’s home.  This meeting will be posted on the LVHSAA website and is open to all members of the LVHSAA.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
